
LSC 12.10.17 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE HELD AT 
FOLLATON HOUSE, TOTNES ON THURSDAY 12 OCTOBER 2017

Present: Cllrs David May, Karen Pringle and Rosemary Rowe
James Kershaw – Senior Specialist, Licensing
Alex Reece, Solicitor
Naomi Stacey – Specialist, Licensing
Darryl White, Senior Specialist – Democratic Services

Also in attendance but not participating:
  

Cllr Keith Baldry

LSC.07/17 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED

That Cllr May be appointed Chairman for the duration of the 
meeting.

LSC.08/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members and officers were invited to declare any interests in the items of 
business to be considered during the course of the meeting, but there were 
none made.

LSC.09/17 TO DETERMINE AN APPLICATION FOR A NEW PREMISES LICENCE AT 
SPRINGFIELD FARM SHOP, EAST CHARLETON, KINGSBRIDGE TQ7 
2AR

The Sub-Committee considered a report that sought to determine an 
application for a new premises licence at Springfield Farm Shop, East 
Charleton, Kingsbridge.

The Licensing Specialist introduced the report and outlined the details of the 
application (as stated in the application form at Appendix A of the presented 
agenda report).  

In addition, the Licensing Specialist specifically outlined the amendments that 
were illustrated at Appendix B of the presented agenda report that had been 
agreed between the applicant and the Police.  

The attention of the Committee was also drawn to the three letters of objection 
that had been received during the consultation process (as outlined at 
Appendix C of the presented agenda report).  Following the agreed 
amendments between the applicant and the Police, it was noted that one letter 
of objection had since been withdrawn.
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In discussion, the Sub-Committee was of the view that the majority of points 
raised in the letters of objection (e.g. competition) were not relevant to the four 
licensing objectives.

(At 2.45pm, the Sub-Committee then adjourned in the presence of Mrs Reece 
to consider the application and reconvened at 2.55pm).

1. The Decision

In announcing the Sub-Committee decision, the Chairman read out the 
following statement:

“We have considered the application for a new premises licence.

We have considered the Statement of Licensing Policy, the government 
guidance and our obligations that relate to the promotion of the licensing 
objectives.

We have read carefully the written representations from all parties, plus 
additional statements from persons here today.  We have also considered 
the additional conditions proposed by the Police and accepted by the 
Applicant.

It is our decision to grant this application, subject to inclusion of the 
additional conditions requested by the Police. We have determined the 
changes to be appropriate to achieve the licensing objectives and are 
satisfied that the conditions agreed with the Police properly address these 
objectives.”

Chairman


